To: FRRS Board of Directors

From: Paul Finnegan, Signal Department Re: Museum Answering Machine

Date: November 5, 2024

## Answering Machine Message Updated

On 10/28/24, after the 2024 Pumpkin Express event, I updated the message:

## **Museum Store phone:**

Thank you for calling the Western Pacific Railroad Museum at Portola. We are closed for the winter except for Santa Trains in December. We will operate our annual Santa Trains on December 7<sup>th</sup>, 13<sup>th</sup>, 14<sup>th</sup>, 20<sup>th</sup> and 21<sup>st</sup>. More information is at <a href="mailto:santa.wplives.org">santa.wplives.org</a>. If you leave a message, we will get back to you as soon as we can.

I plan to next update the message after the Santa Trains event.